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Dear Chris, 
 

Broadwas and Cotheridge Neighbourhood Development Plan Independent Examination 
 
Thank you for drawing our attention to the revised Basic Condition relating to the Conservation of 
Habitats and Species and Planning Regulations which came into force on 28 December 2018. 
 
Officers from the District Council and the Parish Council have considered the revision and in our 
opinion the Broadwas and Cotheridge Neighbourhood Plan will meet the revised Basic Condition 
without further actions in relation to the HRA Screening Opinion being necessary. 
 
The original HRA Screening Opinion for the Draft Broadwas and Cotheridge Neighbourhood Plan 
was prepared prior to the EU Court of Justice ruling in People Over Wind and Sweetman v Coillte 
Teoranta (Judgement of the Court Seventh Chamber 12 April 2018) and the Court of Justice (Second 
Chamber) judgement of 25 July 2018 Grace, Sweetman, and National Planning Appeals Board 
Ireland (ECLI:EU:C2018:593). 
 
Malvern Hills District Council reviewed the HRA Screening Opinion in light of the above judgements 
and prepared an Addendum to the HRA Screening Opinion in January 2019. 
 
Officers from the District Council and the Parish Council consider that the HRA Screening Opinion for 
the Broadwas & Cotheridge Neighbourhood Plan remains valid and that a HRA Appropriate 
Assessment is not required for the following reasons: 
 

(i) The distance of the Neighbourhood Area from internationally designated wildlife sites. There 
are no internationally designated wildlife sites located within the Broadwas & Cotheridge 
Neighbourhood Area. For the purposes of the HRA screening assessment, internationally 
designated wildlife sites that fall within 20km were considered. There is one site identified 
within this range – Lyppard Grange Ponds SAC which is approximately 10km east of the 
Broadwas & Cotheridge Neighbourhood Area. 

(ii) The HRA screening assessment does not seek to take account of any measures intended to 
reduce or avoid any harmful effects of the Plan on any European site, in part due to the fact 
that the Neighbourhood Plan does not propose any development sites. 

 
In December 2018 the District Council wrote to Natural England seeking their advice on whether any 
further action would be required as a result of the People over Wind judgements in relation to the 
Broadwas & Cotheridge Neighbourhood Plan. 
 
In an email dated 19th December 2018 (see letter below), Natural England advised that they do not 
consider the People over Wind judgements to be relevant to the Broadwas and Cotheridge 
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Neighbourhood Plan because, as far as they are aware, the Neighbourhood Plan will not result in 
likely significant effects on European sites. The Habitat Regulations Assessment’s for the 
Neighbourhood Plan does not rely on mitigation in order to reach the conclusion of no likely 
significant effects and therefore the People over Wind judgements do not come into consideration. 
 
In relation to the revised Basic Condition, our understanding is that the revision allows 
neighbourhood plans that require appropriate assessment to progress provided that the 
requirements of Chapter 8 of Part 6 of the Conservation of Habitats and Species Regulations 
2017 are met. Since the HRA Screening Opinion for the Broadwas and Cotheridge 
Neighbourhood Plan does not rely on mitigation to reach the conclusion of no likely significant 
effects, the District Council and Parish Council consider that the Broadwas and Cotheridge 
Neighbourhood Plan will meet the revised Basic Condition without further actions being 
necessary. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
David Clarke 
 
David Clarke 
Planning Officer 
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